






RANDALL K. COOPER HIGH SCHOOL 
ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT Randy Borchers, Athletic Director 
2855 Longbranch Road, Union, Kentucky 41091   859-384-5043 

 
 
 
 
Commissioner Julian Tackett and the KHSAA Board of Control, 
 
Cooper High School is writing to the KHSAA and the Board of Control in regards to the 2015-2018 KHSAA Football 
Alignment Draft.  Cooper High School requests that the Board of Control look at the 6A playoff pairings rotation and 
consider this proposal.   
 
Class 6A Playoff Alignment Proposal: 
We feel the new Class 6A alignment now allows for true geographic pairings for regional playoff competition more so 

than in years past.  Therefore, we ask the KHSAA and the Board of Control to consider allowing Class 6A to be paired 
in the playoffs the same way the other 5 classes are paired. 
We propose the following Regional alignment. 
 
Region 1= District 1 & 2- Western Kentucky Region (8 teams) 
Region 2= District 3 & 4- Louisville Region (10/8 teams with the 2 5th place going to N KY) 
Region 3= District 5 & 6- Northern Kentucky Region (6/8 teams with the 2 Louisville teams) 
Region 4= District 7 & 8- Lexington Region (8 teams) 
 
Semi-final Round= Region 1 vs. Region 2 
                 Region 3 vs. Region 4 
 
If this playoff alignment is followed, it would allow the Semi-Final round to consist of 1 team from each of the 8 team 
regions in the 4th round.  
 
We feel this makes sense for several reasons. It is very sound geographically. Creating geographically sound regional 
alignment would allow for strong rivalries to be established, it will help playoff revenue for all schools, and it will 
relieve travel issues that could potentially impact schools from all 8 districts. The only schools that would be forced to 
travel outside of their region for the first three rounds of the playoffs would be the two fifth place teams from 
Louisville.  Eight of the ten Louisville Schools will be playing in the Louisville Region, all six of the Northern Kentucky 
schools would be playing in the Northern Kentucky Region, all eight of the Lexington teams would be playing in the 
Lexington Region, and all eight of the Western Kentucky Schools would be playing in the Western Kentucky region.  
The only playoff travel that would be required outside of the region would be for the semifinal round. 
 
The other benefit from following this playoff pairing system would be that the 2 Louisville schools travelling to 
compete as the #4 seeded teams in northern Kentucky would not have to play a team from their district in the first 
three rounds of the playoffs. This is a real possibility if the northern Kentucky districts are matched up with the 
Louisville districts in the first round. A Louisville team could potentially play a district opponent in the first round. 
  
We feel that this would benefit all 4 regions and would save all the schools potential travel issues and be more 
consistent with the other classes throughout the state which allows for rivalries to be created through the playoffs.  
This would eliminate the problem with rotating regional changes in Class 6A on a yearly basis.  With the current 

alignment the only class throughout the state that changes pairings in the playoffs is 6A. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this proposal please do not hesitate to call of email me. I appreciate your 
consideration of this proposal.  Thanks for your time and commitment to Kentucky high school football. 
 
 
Randy Borchers                                     

Randy Borchers 
Athletic Director                        

 

HOME OF THE JAGUARS 



KHSAA: 

This letter is concerning the proposed high school football redistricting for the 2015 season. My school, 

Henry County High School is scheduled to be aligned in the following new district: Boyle, Garrard, Henry 

County, Western Hills and Lexington Catholic. This proposed district creates a substantial travel issue for 

our school system (estimated 251 miles one-bus, one-way from home school to away schools and we 

always take more than one bus). We would be leaving our current district of Louisville area schools for 

this 2015 realignment.  In terms of mileage, it makes much more sense for us to play in the realigned 

district that features Bardstown, Thomas Nelson, Central, Moore and Waggener. I do not know how 

feasible six team districts are in terms of your realignment efforts (there are other proposed six-team 

districts), but that would be the logical realignment on our end. 

If your efforts are to maintain five-team districts, then just by having us switch places with Bardstown, 

putting them in the aforementioned Boyle, Garrard and Lexington Catholic district (estimated 159 miles 

one-bus, one-way for Bardstown from home school to away schools), the realignment process makes 

much more sense in terms of mileage. For Henry County to travel to the three Louisville schools would 

be approximately 121 miles one-bus, one-way home school to away schools. 

Here is a look at an excel representation of those numbers previously mentioned: 

 
 
 
 Boyle County Lexington Cath. Garrard County 

Bardstown 1:17 (42 mi.) 0:59 (59 mi.) 1:08 (58 mi.) 

Henry County 1:30 (69 mi.) 1:20 (63 mi.) 1:50 (81 mi.) 

    

 Central Moore  Waggener 

Bardstown 1:09 (42 mi.) 0:55 (30 mi.) 1:09 (35 mi.) 

Henry County 0:51 (39 mi.) 0:59 (47 mi.) 0:47 (35 mi.) 

    
 
 
    

While there isn’t always a huge disparity in the mileage, the time is noticeable due to routes we would 

have to take to travel Central Kentucky (whereas Bardstown would basically travel on a straight shot 

down the Bluegrass Parkway). Henry County, like so many other schools, is under huge budgetary 

constraints when it comes to athletic travel. I have let my coaches know that they should not request to 

schedule and hence travel any distances to Lexington and beyond (within 1 hour from school) for a 

sporting event. We consider games in Jefferson County a logical opportunity due to its close distance. In 

fact, our football team is a member of the Greater Louisville Football Association (scheduling out 

freshman and JV teams who play in a Louisville Area League). 



I also realize that Bardstown is anticipated to be placed in a district with not only the Louisville schools 

mentioned, but also fellow Nelson County School, Thomas Nelson. You may be hesitant to switch these 

districts around and tamper with this natural in-county rivalry within the district. If this is unavoidable, 

then bring both schools into the proposed “District 4” and move Henry County along with Western Hills 

into “District 3”. The overall time / mileage in a comparison between Thomas Nelson and Western Hills 

are very similar as you can see below:   

 

 Boyle County Lexington Cath. Garrard County 

Thom. Nelson 1:06 (42 mi.) 1:03 (59 mi.) 1:35 (58 mi.) 

Western Hills 1:08 (40 mi.) 0:46 (28 mi.) 1:38 (54 mi.) 

    

 Central Moore  Waggener 

Thom. Nelson 1:08 (42 mi.) 0:55 (30 mi.) 1:10 (35 mi.) 

Western Hills 0:57 (52 mi.) 0:53 (49 mi.) 0:50 (45 mi.) 

    
 

 Thank you for your consideration in this endeavor. Our goal in athletics is to do what is best for the 

student-athletes. For Henry County student-athletes to have maximum opportunities through efficient 

management of district athletic and travel monies, the moves I have outlined would be of benefit. I look 

forward to your attention to the matter and your response.  

 

Thank You 

 

 

Todd Gilley 

















Madison Southern High School is opposed to the realignment proposed earlier this month due 
to several factors.    With the current teams in 5a, district 7, we have over the years fought bitter 
contest with these schools and have built up not only a following of fans but have also 
developed good, strong rivalries. It has been the opinion of many people that 2 of the strongest 
teams in 5a last year were in district 7 and we hope to continue this rivalry not only this year but 
in the years to come. We have a strong desire to be back into a district with Pulaski, South 
Laurel, Lincoln, and Southwestern, and they have a desire for us to keep the up the rivalries 
developed over the years together. This alignment is good for the district and is good for high 
school football as well. We understand that this is personal to us but we also understand that 
the numerous phone calls we have received have been laced with questions about the loss of 
history, tradition and competiveness among the current schools.    Not only has there been a 
tradition among the schools in the current district but over the last few years there have been a 
rivalry between region 7 and region 8 that will be lost, namely the one between Madison 
Southern and Harlan County. This game will also be lost to the realignment proposed if we are 
moved out of the 7th district, this is not good for high school football.    We understand that the 
alignment process is not an easy one and doesn’t come without its fair share of compromises. 
The 7th district currently has 6 teams and after realignment has 5, but has included Whitley 
County. North Laurel has indicated that their move to the 8th district was a non-issue with them 
but leaves that district with only four teams. If Madison Southern were moved back to the 7th 
district and Whitley to the 8th, that would leave both with 5 and the 6th district with 4. It is felt 
that a 4 team district in the 6th district instead of the 8th would benefit those teams most 
affected in this proposed alignment.    Although we base our objections on the proposed 
alignment on the points mentioned above, there is also a large difference between the amounts 
of money that will be spent on travel to district games if the alignment is left unchanged. 
Currently for a bus to travel to the 4 teams we are requesting to join in the new alignment, 
Pulaski, Southwestern, South Laurel, and Lincoln, the round trip for one bus is around 318 
miles. This amount is doubled for two busses. If our district remains unchanged under the new 
proposal the round trip total for the new district would be around 514 miles, doubled for two 
busses. With two buses, the difference between districts would be around 408 miles and at the 
current Madison County rate of 1.75 dollars per mile that is a direct cost of 714 dollars that 
would not be spent if we stayed in the 7th district. This cost is not bore solely by one school but i 
still an amount split among schools base on home/away schedule.    We only ask for 
reconsideration of our proposed move to the 6th district based on the arguments stated and that 
we remain in the 7th district to continue to build and promote high school football that is in the 
best interest of Kentucky.     
Thank you,     
Calvin Creech    
Athletic Director  Madison Southern High School 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Tony Skaggs 
Principal 

 
 

 
08 May 2014 

 

Mr. Henry Webb 

KHSAA Board of Controllers 

 

 

RE:  2015-2018 Realignment of Districts 

 

Mr. Webb and KHSAA Board of Controllers, 

 

On behalf of Magoffin County Schools, we would like to address our concern with the proposed 

realignment of districts for the 2015-2018 school years. 

 

Over the past sixteen years, Magoffin County has been moved to a different district seven times (see 

attachment).  The proposed reassignment once again moves our school away from three of our 

neighboring districts.  These many reassignments have had a negative impact on the morale of our 

students, in part because we are unable to develop healthy sportsmanship rivalries with our neighboring 

school districts. This does little to motivate our teams to be more competitive. 

 

Being moved from district to district so many times over recent years has caused our district to view 

itself somewhat as a “foster child” school moved from place to place when some other district needs 

“yet another team” to fill its roster; our team feels it has no true home. 

 

If the 2015-2018 reassignment moves forward as planned, we will give strong and careful consideration 

to leaving district affiliation to become an independent team. While we do not desire to take such action, 

we feel we may be left with no reasonable alternative. 

 

We would implore you to give very careful consideration to the implications of this move before making 

any decision to reassign our district yet again.  Thank you for you consideration in this matter. 

 

 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________________        ______________________________________ 

Neil West          Stanley Holbrook 

Magoffin County District Athletic Director                  Superintendent, Magoffin County Schools 

 

 



MAGOFFIN COUNTY HIGH SCHOOL 

DISTRICT ASSIGNMENTS 

 

 

1998       1999-2000 
 

1. Magoffin      1.  Magoffin 

2. Greeup      2.  East Carter 

3. West Jessamine     3.  Greenup 

4. Ashland      4.  Ashland 

5. Rowan      5.  Lawrence 

6. East Jessamine     6.  Rowan 

     7.  Sheldon Clark 

 

 

2001-2002      2002-2006 

 

1. Magoffin      1.  Magoffin 

2. Boyd       2.  Sheldon Clark 

3. Greenup      3.  East Ridge 

4. Ashland      4.  Shelby Valley 

5. Lawrence      5.  Prestonsburg 

6. Rowan      6.  Pike Central 

7. Sheldon Clark     7.  Belfry 

 

 

2007-2008      2009-2010 
 

1. Magoffin      1.  Magoffin 

2. Belfry       2.  Breathitt 

3. East Ridge      3.  Estill 

4. Sheldon Clark     4.  Powell 

5. Pike Central      5.  Knott 

                                                                        6.  Morgan 

      

    2011-2014 

 

     1.  Magoffin  

     2.  Knott 

     3.  Breathitt 

     4.  Jackson 

     5.  Morgan 



Football Realignment Meeting 

Superintendent - Mr. Neihof 

Shelby County AD – Sally Zimmerman 

Shelby County FB coach –Todd Shipley 

April 21, 2014 

1. Realignment enrollment for 2014 – 18 

a. 508  

b. Put Shelby County into class 4A 

2. Why request to play up to class 5A 

a. Liked our district- created competitive rivalries last 4 years 

b. They were not moving 

c. Cross district was relatively close 

d. Obviously, we did not know our placement prior to the current district draft 

3. Currently in 5A.  We are in district 6 ( 5 teams) 

a. Anderson,  Woodford, Montgomery Co. and Madison Southern 

4. Reasons for our concern of staying in this district. 

a. Travel distance ( 2 games - 1 ½ trip) 

b. Lower level game  ( travel during the week) 

c. Travel distance brings low gate receipts 

d. No competitive rivalries in any sport except Anderson. 

e. Loss of board transportation budget 

5. Possible solutions for KHSAA 

a. Choice 1 Move to old district- district 3 

i. We were replaced with Nelson, South Oldham and Oldham 

ii. Close proximity 

iii. All schools in district have football rivalries 

iv. Unsure if KHSAA would make a 7 team district 

b. Choice 2 Move to district 4  

i. 6 Louisville schools 

ii. Closer proximity than 5A district 

iii. Few competitive rivalries  

iv. Again, another 6 team district 

c. Choice 3 Move Shelby Co. back to 4A( our original numbers) 

i. Add Shelby Co. to District 4  

1. MLC, Franklin, North Oldham, Spencer Co. 

ii. All surrounding counties. Closest proximity 

iii. All schools in this district have competitive rivalries with our school. 

iv. 5A moves from 39 total teams to 38 

v. 4A move from 38 total teams to 39 

6. Of the 3 possible solutions option C seems the simplest and the most financially sound.   

 



Commissioner Julian Tackett and the KHSAA Board of Control, 

 
Simon Kenton High School is writing to the KHSAA and the Board of Control in regards to the 2015-2018 

KHSAA Football Alignment Draft.  Simon Kenton High School requests that the Board of Control look at 
the 6A playoff pairings rotation and consider this proposal.   

 

Class 6A Playoff Alignment Proposal: 
We feel the new Class 6A alignment now allows for true geographic pairings for regional playoff 

competition more so than in years past.  Therefore, we ask the KHSAA and the Board of Control to 
consider allowing Class 6A to be paired in the playoffs the same way the other 5 classes are paired. 

We propose the following Regional alignment. 
 

Region 1= District 1 & 2- Western Kentucky Region (8 teams) 

Region 2= District 3 & 4- Louisville Region (10/8 teams with the 2 5th place going to N KY) 
Region 3= District 5 & 6- Northern Kentucky Region (6/8 teams with the 2 Louisville teams) 

Region 4= District 7 & 8- Lexington Region (8 teams) 
 

Semi-final Round= Region 1 vs. Region 2 

                 Region 3 vs. Region 4 
 

If this playoff alignment is followed, it would allow the Semi-Final round to consist of 1 team from each of 
the 8 team regions in the 4th round.  

 
We feel this makes sense for several reasons. It is very sound geographically. Creating geographically 

sound regional alignment would allow for strong rivalries to be established, it will help playoff revenue for 

all schools, and it will relieve travel issues that could potentially impact schools from all 8 districts. The 
only schools that would be forced to travel outside of their region for the first three rounds of the playoffs 

would be the two fifth place teams from Louisville.  Eight of the ten Louisville Schools will be playing in 
the Louisville Region, all six of the Northern Kentucky schools would be playing in the Northern Kentucky 

Region, all eight of the Lexington teams would be playing in the Lexington Region, and all eight of the 

Western Kentucky Schools would be playing in the Western Kentucky region.  The only playoff travel that 
would be required outside of the region would be for the semifinal round. 

 
The other benefit from following this playoff pairing system would be that the 2 Louisville schools 

travelling to compete as the #4 seeded teams in northern Kentucky would not have to play a team from 

their district in the first three rounds of the playoffs. This is a real possibility if the northern Kentucky 
districts are matched up with the Louisville districts in the first round. A Louisville team could potentially 

play a district opponent in the first round. 
  

We feel that this would benefit all 4 regions and would save all the schools potential travel issues and be 
more consistent with the other classes throughout the state which allows for rivalries to be created 

through the playoffs.  This would eliminate the problem with rotating regional changes in Class 6A on a 

yearly basis.  With the current alignment the only class throughout the state that changes pairings in the 
playoffs is 6A. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this proposal please do not hesitate to call of email me. I appreciate 

your consideration of this proposal.  Thanks for your time and commitment to Kentucky high school 

football. 
 

 
Jeff Marksberry 

Athletic Director 
Simon Kenton High School 
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